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Date: October 12, 2023 

 

Dear Provider, 
 
This week, we are sharing the following provider updates — see below to learn more. 

• DMAS Issues PRSS Guidelines for Subunits 

 
DMAS Issues PRSS Guidelines for Subunits   
Virginia’s Department of Medical Assistance Services (DMAS) has shared information 
regarding Provider Services Solution (PRSS) guidelines for subunits.  
 
DMAS does not enroll psychiatric subunits separately from the acute care hospital. The 
DMAS rates for psychiatric services are loaded and reimbursed under the National 
Provider Identifier (NPI) for the acute care hospital. For fee-for-service hospital claims, 
providers submit claims under the NPI of the acute care hospital, with the correct 
taxonomy (e.g., general hospital, psychiatric unit of hospital, etc.).  
 
The related billing instructions are also included in the DMAS Hospital Manual, Chapter 
V: Billing Instructions, pages 30-48. 
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Your Optima Health Team 
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